
Submitter: Paul Brown 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Emergency Management, General 
Government, and Veterans 

Measure, Appointment 
or Topic: 

HB2050 

Ladies & Gentlemen of the House, 

 

As a native Oregonian and Active Duty member of the Oregon Army National Guard, 

I've spent 41 years living and working in Oregon. Upon retirement, many other states 

are more attractive options for financial reasons. I do not want to leave Oregon after I 

retire from the Army, but the reality of paying heavy taxes on a retirement that is 

becoming meager with the inflation rate is attractive. Veterans continue working after 

Active Duty retirement. I will still pay state income tax on my wages/salary from my 

follow-on career. The attractiveness of remaining in Oregon decreases when 

contrasting my income potential of living in one of many other great states that will 

not tax my military retirement. Oregon is an amazing place, but people move where 

the money is. Passing this bill will make Oregon a more attractive state for Veterans 

to reside in after retirement and will bring their post-military career tax revenue and 

spending into a very attractive state to live in. Thank you for considering my 

testimony.  

 

Major Paul Brown 

Executive Officer 

1st Squadron, 82nd Cavalry Regiment 

Oregon Army National Guard 


